
  

TRINITY 2   
18th June 2023 
Father’s Day 
 

 
PARISH DIARY         

Saturday 17th       10.00am  Coffee and Chat. Meeting Room. 
                             3.00-9.00pm     Harnham Fest on the hall field. Raising money for the hall. 
Sunday 18th        9.30am   Communion at St George’s. 
                                   11.00am    Service of the Word at All Saints.  
Tuesday 20th           9.00am  Morning prayer. All Saints.  
Wednesday 21st          9.00am     Morning prayer. St George’s. 
      10.00am     Wellbeing walk starting at the Parish Hall. 
      10.00am  Coffee and Chat. Meeting Room. 
                                     7.30pm   Pause for Thought. Rose & Crown. Theme: “What is healing?” 
Thursday 22nd        2.30pm  MU in the Parish Hall. 
Saturday 24th      10.00am  Coffee and Chat. Meeting Room. 
Sunday 25th        8.00am    Communion at All Saints  (BCP). 
                                     9.30am    Communion at St George’s. 
                                   11.00am    A special celebration of chaplaincy to the deaf community.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

Pledge Forms 
Many thanks to the 21 people who have so far returned Pledge Forms. We will be responding to 
individuals where appropriate. If you haven’t returned yours yet, it is not too late – please hand in to 
Charles Woodd this Sunday, or to Charles at St George’s and Robert Salkeld at All Saints as soon 
as possible thereafter,or deliver to the Parish Office. Thank you. 
  

 

Please PRAY for: 
❖ Fathers everywhere, present and past - remembering fathers in prison, fathers deployed in 

the armed forces for peace keeping, foster or adoptive parents. 
❖ peace between Russia and Ukraine - those who have died, those who mourn, those who 

seek refuge, and wisdom for all who lead, those affected by the dam breakage. 
❖ The Anglican Church of Australia. 
❖ the Episcopal Churches in South Sudan and Sudan especially for the Rt Revd Wilson 

Kamani, Bishop of Ibba in South Sudan. We are asked to pray for the continued safety of 
the church and for peace to come again, for the work of Archbishop Ezekiel Kondo, the 
Primate of the Episcopal Church and the sanctuary the cathedral. 

❖ all the parishes in Sherborne Deanery. 
❖ the work of the United Nations and Amnesty International. 
❖ Salisbury Cathedral - her staff and mission. 
❖ those who live in Martins Close and Ravenscroft . 
❖ wise use of the land in our neighbourhood. 
❖ those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Kath, Jill, Simon, Pam, Anne, 

Sheila and Joanna. 
❖ those who have died.  

READINGS  
Romans 5: 1-8    P151 

Matthew 9: 35- 10: 8 P9 
 
 
 POST COMMUNION 

Loving Father, 

we thank you for feeding us at the supper of your Son: 

sustain us with your Spirit, 

that we may serve you here on earth 

until our joy is complete in heaven, 

and we share in the eternal banquet 

with Jesus Christ our Lord.  AMEN. 
 

PRAYER FOR THE DAY 

Faithful Creator, 

whose mercy never fails: 

deepen our faithfulness to you 

and to your living Word, 

Jesus Christ our Lord.  AMEN. 
 



A special celebration of chaplaincy to the deaf community will be held in All Saints Church at 
11.00am on the last Sunday 25th June, 2023. 
Revd Neil Robinson, will bring his interpreter Trudy and share with us, in worship, his experiences 
of being a chaplain to the deaf communities in Salisbury Diocese.  
The service will include Neil sharing some experiences, and an interview, hymns and songs signed 
by his interpreter, as well as a short Bible reading, sermon and prayers. 
Why not come along and learn more - even a bit of sign language? This is a great opportunity to 
learn more about how we can support inclusivity in our worshipping and wider community. 
Revd Becky. 
 

Swift Walk and Talk – Saturday 1st July – 8.00 – 9.30pm 
Come and see the largest swift nesting colony in Salisbury. 
This walk and talk will allow you to observe the spectacular acrobatics of the Swift up close. Learn 
more about its life and why it needs our help. Meet outside Sarum College in the Cathedral Close. 
A suggested donation of £5 will be collected on the day. 
 

Can you help? 
We have been asked by Paul Butler, if we can assist a family of Ukrainian refugees, mother, father 
and four children, who have been hosted voluntarily until now, but their host cannot accommodate 
them beyond August. They are looking for rented accommodation. The father works, but does not 
earn enough to pay current market rate for a three or four bedroomed house, which is around 
£1200-£1300 per month.Paul knows of them through the Hub at Salisbury Methodist Church, who 
have so far been unable to find them a suitable let. Does anyone know of anywhere up for rent in 
this area, please?An alternative might be a source of assistance with other expenses e.g children's 
activities. Any suggestions welcome. Contact Paul Butler, Steward,  via Salisbury Methodist Church 
on 01722 322755. 
 

Thank yous Thank you to all who were part of MUSIC Sunday last week either through singing, 
playing or praying! As Revd. Canon Sal stated, it is evident that we value music here in Harnham 
and that through it we meet our living God. We will be donating to the work of the RSCM but figure 
not available at the time of going to print.  
Thank you to all who came along and found me in the Close for the Archbishops service. We were 
40 Harnhamites in total. Very proud of Harnham Messy Church who not only provided care and 
activities for our Messy Church families but many of the other families who attended. Well Done all! 
Revd. Becky  

Heavenly Father, 
you entrusted your Son Jesus, 
the child of Mary, 
to the care of Joseph, an earthly 
father. 

Bless all fathers 
as they seek to care for their 
families. 
Give them strength and wisdom, 
tenderness and patience. 

Support them in the work they do, 
and as they care for those who 
look to them for support. 

We look to you for your love and 
salvation, praying through Jesus 
Christ who sought your presence 
and wisdom as loving Father of 
all. Amen. 

 


